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9:30 A.M. 
 

HORSEMEN’S BUILDING 
COLONIAL DOWNS 

10700 HORSEMEN’S ROAD 
NEW KENT, VA  

 
Monthly Meeting 

 
In Attendance 
Commission Members 

Peter C. Burnett, Chairman 
Mark Brown, Vice Chairman 
William H. (Trip) Ferguson 
I. Clinton Miller 
David C. Reynolds 
 

Commission Staff: 
 Stanley K. Bowker, Executive Secretary 
 Kimberly M. Carter, Office Administrator 

C. Richard Harden, DVM, Commission Veterinarian 
David Lermond, Jr., Director of Pari-mutuels 
Peggy E. Mason, Permitting Manager 

 Joseph M. Roney, Director of Operations & Enforcement 
Marvin A. Sniegon, Director of Financial Management & Planning 

 
Attorney General’s Office: 
 Amy K. Dilworth 

__________________________ 
 

At 9:37 a.m., Chairman Burnett called the regular monthly meeting of the 
Commission to order. 
 

The minutes of the October 17, 2007 meeting were approved. 
 
On behalf of the Marketing and Promotion Committee, Commissioner Reynolds 

moved that the Commission approve a grant proposal request from CRT/tanaka in the 
amount of $311,500 + $100,000 set aside for small projects.  The motion was seconded 
and unanimously approved.  The committee also received a request from the 
Thoroughbred Retirement Foundation in the amount of $13,354.26 for the funding of a 
25,000-piece educational and marketing mailing to targeted lists, including production of 
a local brochure to educate the public about the life of a racehorse after his racing career 



is over, with a focus on the benefits for horses and inmates of the “Greener Pastures” 
program.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 

 
 Acting on the recommendation from Mr. Bowker, the Commission approved 
Colonial Downs’ December simulcasting schedule. 
 
 Iain Woolnough, Vice President and General Manager of Colonial Downs, 
provided an overview of the 2007 Harness Meet. 
 

The Commission set the next meeting for December 19, 2007 at 9:30 a.m. in the 
Horsemen’s Building at Colonial Downs. 
 
 There being no further business, the monthly meeting of the Commission was 
adjourned at 10:04 a.m. 
 

___________________________________ 
 

Working Session 
 
 Following the monthly meeting, the Commission met with horse racing 
stakeholders in a Working Session. 


